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 Greetings dear brothers and sisters, we thank God that so far kept 
us in life and in faith, and has given us the chance to communicate. 
For now we are being played in this area of the Caribbean, for the 
"backlash" storm "Matthew", though not come upon us, for three 
days, while away from the area, we will be receiving its effects: 
winds of a certain intensity , thunderstorms and heavy rains that 
are driving up the level of rivers and streams filling (natural 
channels) in the mountains. We pray that this time does not affect 
people and property. 
My brothers hope you are well, under the shelter of the Lord.   

 
TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   IIINNN   MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN...   
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With the help of God we go forward, serving and helping, doing the work of 
God, with His help.   

EEEvvvaaannngggeeellliiisssmmm. We have started a new evangelistic Bible class home of some 
people who have been visiting us in the church meetings. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picture of the Bible class. From left to right: 2 children of the family, Lenny 

González, the young Diego González, the sister. Omaira Lucart and your 

servant. 

 

In this picture we have from right to left, 3rd from the sister. 

Virginia, from the church in Barquisimeto, visiting here.     



VVViiisssiiitttsss   iiinnn   MMMaaatttuuurrrííínnn...   This month we had visiting with us in Maturin brothers 
from Barquisimeto and Carcas. Virginia and Mercedez sisters from church in 
Barquisimeto. Glesmary and Douglas Bello from Caracas. They spent several 
weeks in Maturin, and had accompanied us in the church meetings in 
Maturín center. 

RRRaaadddiiiooo...   This month we have reached the radio program "Facing the Bible" 

no. 523, by the grace of God. We have been broadcasting some subjects 
widespread concerning sectarianism, with the aim of explaining to the 
audience what the Scriptures actually say, which has generated a positive 
response from listeners. This month we completed a short series about "the 
144,000 sealed" and started another series about the "millennium". New 
listeners have made statements thanking us for the biblical orientation.    
PPPRRRAAAYYYEEERRRSSS   FFFOOORRR   HHHEEEAAALLLTTTHHH...  

IIInnnfffooorrrmmmaaatttiiiooonnn   aaabbbooouuuttt   ttthhheee   hhheeeaaalllttthhh   ooofff   sssooommmeee   bbbrrreeettthhhrrreeennn   wwwhhhooo   sssooollliiiccciiittt   ooouuurrr   ppprrraaayyyeeerrrsss...   

EEErrriiikkkaaa   GGGrrraaannnaaadddooosss. Very good news sister. After receiving a new treatment 
therapies, it has raised quite recovered. We continue to pray for her and 
thanking God for his recovery. We recall that she was diagnosed with 
fibromyalgia. He was previously diagnosed with Guillain-Barre syndrome. 
Erika is a member in Maturín center. 

AAAnnntttooonnniiiooo   PPPééérrreeezzz. The condition of this brother is the same, the receiving 
dialysis every three days. Remember that your case is that your kidneys 
stopped working. Antonio is a preacher in the Church of Christ in Ciudad 
Bolivar, Bolivar State. 

GGGlllooorrriiiaaa   BBBeeennníííttteeezzz. She has a stable situation, that is, no advances or recedes, 
only controlled by medicines. We recall that she suffers from an autoimmune 
disease known as Lupus, this causes much physical suffering, by now being 
staffed by doctors here in Maturin. Gloria, despite their struggle for health, 
she keeps good spirits. 

We continue to pray for Sister Elaine or Helen (Elena). She has been receiving 
chemotherapy. The sister lives in U.S.A., she is the wife of our brother Ronald 
and mother of Gregory Roark Roark. 

 



Finally, I am making progress in improving health, but please keep praying for 
me for my full recovery, which I appreciate wholeheartedly. 
At the close of this newsletter, I reiterate my gratitude to God and to you 
dear brothers, to participate with me in this work and for your prayers and 
communication. Again I ask your prayers for Venezuela, for there to be peace 
and quiet in this nation, and that we emerge from the crisis we are going 
through. 
God willing, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, God bless you richly, 
goodbye. 
In the love of Christ, Antonio and family. 


